College Council

Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, February 9, 2005

2:30 p.m. – LA-101

Present:

Classified:
Barbara Allcox, John Christensen, Joyce Edwards, Teresina Steffes

Faculty:

Saul Jones, Leverett Smith, Barbara Williams

Management:
Carol Barrick, Helen Carr, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, Mariles Magalong

Students:
Gigi Green, Kevin Pratt

Guests:
Interim Chancellor, Lois Callahan, Tim Clow, Donna Floyd, Michele Jackson, Susan Lamb, Lynda Lawrence, Rose Orpilla

Absent:
Joyce Edwards, Barb Ross, Judy Mays, Ron Weston, McKinley Williams, Ed Martell, Quanikki VanHook, Hazhir Zahed

1.  CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 2:31 p.m. by Saul Jones.

2.  INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  Everyone introduced themselves and then gave the "one-clap welcome to Interim Chancellor, Lois Callahan.  

3.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  The agenda was approved.

4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM DECEMBER 8, 2004 - The minutes were approved.

5.  STANDING ITEMS:  a) Budget Update/Instructional Equipment - Mariles made a presentation distributing an updated priority Instructional Grant Equipment List.  There are actually three pages to the list of projects still not completed, but the one-page list she distributed would be able to be funded with the remaining $103,411 from the 2004-05 instructional equipment allocation.  The list she distributed shows the updated costs.  The longer we wait on Measure A projects, the likelihood is greater that we will not be able to fund them as building costs continue to rapidly rise.  

b) Remodel - In Mack's absence, Helen reported that Mack had called her from the District Office where he was meeting with Jeff Kingston and others on our remodeling projects.  Good News!  All our projects will be funded.  

6.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  a) Accreditation Plan of Action - Spring 2001 - By May 25, 2001, the College Council will delineate appropriate physical and virtual locations to display the college's Mission Statement and other "What We Believe" statements (Ref. 1.6)  - Consensus reached after Helen's proposal to place this item with Operations Council for decisions on style and locations of placement on campus.  

b) By May 25, 2001, the College Council will establish a three-year cycle for evaluation and revision of "What We Believe" statements - Consensus reached after Helen's proposal to place our "Belief" statements on the same cycle as our mission statement.  Tim mentioned that Roger is in the beginning stages of putting all of the department's mission statements on the web.  

7.  NEW BUSINESS:  a) Follow-up to "Forming the Dialogue on Student Learning" Activity - Helen reviewed the process for developing the final document from "Forming the Dialogue" from All College Day.  Helen and Linda drafted the outcomes from the notes taken on All College Day.  Eight outcomes are listed in the document along with ways of reaching those outcomes listed underneath.  Helen will send this distilled version out to the campus for review and feedback.  She would like the original 16 groups to reconvene, if possible, to enhance the distilled version.  Consensus was reached approving the process for developing the final document.  

b) Review of the Process for Annual Unit Plan and Operating Budget Augmentation - Mariles reviewed the emergency request sent out to College Council members requesting approval of the process annual unit plans and operating budget augmentation requests.  The Council approved the request.  It became apparent to us when we completed our mid-term report for accreditation that we had dropped a link in the program review process of showing the budget augmentation process with the annual submission of departmental unit plans.  Mariles will send the forms electronically to all unit heads as well as the instructions on how to complete the form.  The maximum of amount for budget augmentation is $1,500.  

c) Mid-Term Report - Helen reported that Mack completed the report and it was submitted for inclusion in the February Governing Board.  Everyone applauded Mack's efforts in completing and submitting an excellent report.

8.  OTHER - none.

9.  ANNOUNCEMENTS - Kevin announced the ASU is selling chocolate bars for $1.00.  Jennifer announced they are sponsoring a Blood Drive (coordinated with the Blood Centers of the Pacific) on February 16th, 8:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. in the Fireside Room.  On February 19th there will be events honoring African American History Month.  From 2:00 to 5:00 p.m. there will be family activities including storytelling and puppet making and then in the evening, 7:00 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. there will be several performances including the CCC Gospel Choir and the Dimensions Dance Production.  Tickets are being sold in the Student Life Center.  On February 17th there will be a student, faculty panel/discussion on "Was That Rude?" at 2:30 p.m. in the Fireside Room discussing rude behavior on campus.  On February 23rd at 12:00 noon in the Three Seasons there will be a brown bag Coffee Talk on a Black History Month topic.  Tim announced the employee satisfaction survey is going to be distributed very soon.  Carol announced several staff development events:  Thurs. Feb 10:  Humor for the Health of It (12-1 pm) @ DVC Staff Development Center; Tues. Feb. 22: Conflict to Creative Solutions (3-4 pm) @ CCC Fireside room; Thurs. Feb 24:  CCCSIG Management Safety Training (9:30-Noon) @ CCC Fireside Room; Thurs. Feb. 24: Dealing with Stress (12-1 pm) @ LMC Room 487; and

Thurs. March 3: Dr. Amada on Addressing Disruptive Students (10-Noon) @ CCCSIG office in Pleasant Hill.  Linda announced we are still planning an Open House on April 30th.  The Friends of the Library will sponsor a guessing game rewarding winners with coupons redeemable at their bookstore.  They are willing to produce more coupons for other units if they wish to sponsor events that would necessitate a reward.  Mike Fernandes will host another car show.  The Foundation met this morning and planned the next Golf Tournament for June 20th.  This year Benny Barnes, Willie McGee and Marvin Webb will be spotlighted, as they will bring some of their sports friends to the tournament to give the tournament a different flavor this year.  November 4, 2005 will be the Hall of Fame event.  The first Hall of Fame event is being aired on KCCC TV every Thursday evening at 5:00 p.m. during the month of February.  It is a long tape but worth viewing.  They are looking for nominees now.   Mack met with Linda, Priscilla and Mickey to coordinate an enrollment campaign as next year we have to show some growth in enrollment.  Linda will be putting together groups of students to find out what they consider to be an effective campaign.  Jennifer said we will have a MCHS student participating but it was suggested and agreed that there should be some students from our feeder high schools as well.  John Christensen announced the Job Fair will held on April 20th.  The CCC Big Band will play at Yoshi's on May 16th.  Saul announced that Terence Elliott has won the election and will be the next Academic Senate President beginning July 1, 2005.  

10.  NEXT MEETING - Wednesday, March 9, 2005 

11.  ADJOUNRMENT - The meeting was adjourned at 3:27 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President
 

